MERA
Maiden Erlegh Residents’ Association
You are invited to the 57th Annual General Meeting of the Maiden Erlegh Residents’ Association at St Nicolas Church on Thursday 11 May 2023.  Refreshments will be served from 7.30pm and the meeting will commence at 8pm.

AGENDA

1. Welcome by Chairman and introduction of speaker.
	SPEEDWATCH – AND HOW IT WORKS 
Our speaker is
PC LEE TURNHAM
(Community Speedwatch Co-ordinator, Thames Valley Police)



2. Minutes of the last AGM held on 12 May 2022 (attached)
 (a)  Confirmation as a correct record
 (b)  Matters arising from the minutes

3. Chairman’s Report (attached)

4. Treasurer’s Report (attached)
Including presentation of audited Statement of Accounts, confirmation of annual subscription rate and appointment of auditor.

5. Election of officers and area representatives (Nominations attached)

6. Resolutions and rules proposed by the Executive Committee:

-  PROPOSAL TO EXTEND MERA’S CATCHMENT AREA (attached).  

7. Any other business 




Agenda Item 2: Minutes of the 56th Annual General Meeting of the Maiden Erlegh Residents’ Association held at 8pm on Thursday 12 May 2022 at St Nicolas Church, Sutcliffe Avenue, Earley 

Executive Committee officers present
	Colin Mair (Chairman/Area 3) – in the Chair
	Peter Woodward (Vice-Chairman/Area 1)

	Ryan Yao-Smith (Treasurer)
	Steve Feltham (Secretary)

	Jonathan Brown (Magazine Editor)
	Patricia Brown (Magazine Editorial Team)

	Judy Clark (Area 5)
	Paul Medlycott (Area 12)

	Pamela Roberts (Area 10)
	John Saunders (Area 13)

	Siyu Smith (Area 2)
	



Other members present
	John Booth
	Marilyn Bowden
	Mary Evans

	Jean Hackett
	Chris Haines
	June Holmes

	Raymond Hanover Jones
	Margaret Marshall
	N Marshall

	Chris Morrison
	David Rains
	Pat Saunders


   
Speaker present
	Robert Williams (CEO, Reading Buses)



Non- member present
	Philip Brown



Apologies received
	Anne Booth (Area 9)
	Rosemary Cook (Area 11)

	Brian Hackett 
	Celia Smith (Area 6)

	Barbara Stansfield (Area 8)
	Tim Marsh (ACER)



PRESENTATION

The Chairman welcomed those present and introduced the Speaker for the evening, Robert Williams (CEO of Reading Buses).

The speaker stated that he had worked as CEO for the company for the last 3.5 years, and in that time, Covid had changed how Reading Buses worked.  He stated that he was committed to ensuring that Reading Buses was the best company they could be.  It had to be financially sustainable and people focussed.

The pandemic had produced a serious depletion of passengers which created a very serious situation for the company, but government funding was made available to ensure that the financial impact was kept to a minimum.  During the lockdown, passenger numbers reduced to 11% of normal levels, but numbers had since continued to recover and now stood at 72% of normal.  These were still challenging times, with more people working at home than before, fewer people travelling to the station to catch trains and fewer people choosing to travel by bus at the present time.  Fortunately, the recovery grant, which was originally planned to finish by April 2022, had been extended until the end of September this year.

To reflect the reduction in the number of passengers using bus services since the pandemic, reduced frequencies had been introduced on some services, including the reduction from every 15 to every 20 minutes on the Claret 21 services.  The company was currently working with the University to introduce a night bus for the 360 Club, which was a popular venue for the students.

The meeting was informed that 60% of the funding for the 19 services was provided by Wokingham Borough Council and that the local authority would be conducting a review of these services this autumn, with bids for service provision being submitted in October. The 19b service was about self-sufficient prior to the pandemic, but this was no longer the case at present.  

Robert Williams explained why the Tiger service 7 had to be temporarily withdrawn.  He stated that passenger numbers had reduced to 49% before suspension and that Hampshire County Council had closed a large section of the route for road works which meant that passengers along that stretch were unable to access the bus.  During the suspension of services, the company had been working with Wokingham Borough Council, who stepped in with additional funding to restore the route between Reading and Riseley.

The speaker stated that the Leopard service 3 was self financing and the 8/9 was funded through the housing contribution, but that the pandemic had reduced the amount of funding that was left considerably.

The Park and Ride services in the area were suffering from serious passenger reductions, due in part to the temporary closure of the Winnersh facility.  Patronage was only 28% of normal at the Thames Valley Park site, and Mereoak stood at 68%.

On the National Bus Strategy, new funding would be available in line with the suitability of bids put forward by local authorities.  Only those bids which would deliver lasting benefit qualified for the new government grant and Reading received the welcome news that they had been granted £26m, which should be transformational.  This money would be spent on new bus lanes, ticketing and so forth.  The Wokingham bid was not accepted owing to the lack of bus priority measures contained within their proposal.

Robert Williams was asked about the company’s ‘green credentials’, to which he responded that one-third of the bus fleet used bio-methane as fuel, and this contained 82% less carbon. The company had taken delivery of its first electric bus, and the remainder of the fleet was low-sulphur diesel.  The whole fleet had now been upgraded to the latest diesel standards. 

The speaker stated in answer to a question on whether the 19b route would be withdrawn given that passenger numbers had reduced, that the 19b was the most used of the Little Oranges routes and therefore stood a better chance of survival.  He thought that there might be a way of re-imagining routes in the area, but the network review had not yet started.

The speaker was asked whether the buses could be re-routed to serve elderly people who needed to attend Brookside surgery as the bus stop on Silverdale Road proved difficult for them to access from that location.  It was pointed out that the Volunteer Drivers Bureau was not currently operating due to the impact of the pandemic.  In response, it was stated that while this idea could be considered, it was too early to provide a response to that question at this stage.

Robert Williams confirmed that Covid had made a difference to staffing at the company.  The HGV lorry crisis led to some people leaving in response to the government call for HGV drivers.  The company had been working hard to recruit to cover the staff shortages, but at the same time, employees were still leaving the company.  These vacancies were being covered by an increase in overtime working.

In response to a member question on whether more women were being recruited, it was stated that although Reading Buses was not specifically targeting women, he was able to confirm that 40% of the intake was female prior to the pandemic. 

The speaker was asked whether real time information could be introduced at bus stops on the 19a, b and c routes.  In response, it was stated that this would be difficult to achieve at every bus stop.  Highway infrastructure was a council responsibility, and this was not at the same level in Wokingham as in Reading.  He pointed out that there was an on-going cost to keep them working.

Concern was expressed by a member who referred to the fact that Wokingham was not in receipt of a grant from the Bus Service Improvement Plan and pointed out that the frequency of services was not improving.  He asked whether a given increase in service levels could be equated to the likely impact on passenger numbers.  In answer, the speaker stated that it was not easy to predict, but generally, it could be expected that patronage would increase by possibly 60% if frequencies were doubled.

An increase in bus prioritisation in Reading was put forward as an incentive for people to use the bus services, and Robert Williams stated that the company did request increased measures quite frequently.  In some cases, equipment such as sensors were broken, and of course upgrading would be subject to the availability of finance. 

Finally, the question was raised on whether a small number of school buses could be introduced by Reading Buses.  In answer to this, it was stated that the challenge was funding.  It was pointed out that outside term times, there would be no use for the buses earmarked for school use.

The Chairman thanked Robert Williams for speaking to the AGM and for answering the questions raised at the meeting, and the membership responded with applause for the speaker.    
   
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING HELD ON 9 MAY 2019 
Raymond Jones proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 9 May 2019 were accepted as a correct record and this was agreed by the membership.

MATTERS ARISING
There were no matters arising from the minutes.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
The Chairman drew attention to his report, which was contained in the agenda papers. The report was duly noted. 

TREASURER’S REPORT  
Ryan Yao-Smith stated that he had taken over the role as Treasurer from Pamela Tames, who had decided to retire from the position in July 2020. 

The Treasurer informed the membership that he had been asked to modernise the Association’s financial system, and during his early months he had duly updated the system, which was now fully computerised.  Online banking had been introduced, which simplified the payments system.  

He referred his report and the audited Statement of Accounts which were available for inspection and he thanked Jane Shen for carrying out the audit for the last two accounting periods after MERA’s long serving auditor, Don Box, stood down in 2020.  Jane Shen had kindly agreed to put her name forward to audit the accounts for the ensuing year.

The Treasurer advised that MERA’s annual expenditure had been lower recently due to the fact that there were no meetings at the Day Centre during the period of the emergency measures introduced during the pandemic.  As meetings were held virtually during that period, there were no hall costs incurred at that time.

The Treasurer announced that the subscription rate would remain at £1 per annum for the ensuing financial year.  

ELECTION OF OFFICERS, AREA REPRESENTATIVES AND AUDITOR
The Chairman announced that Paul Medlycott (serving Area 12) had decided to retire and did not wish to stand for re-election in 2022/23.  The Chairman thanked him for his service.  The meeting was advised that Chris Haines had put her name forward to take over the role.

It was also announced that Ryan Yao-Smith would not be able to spare all of his time to carry out his duties as Treasurer in the forthcoming year because he was going back to university in the autumn.  It was therefore proposed that for 2022/23, he and Siyu Smith be appointed as Co-Treasurers.  Additionally, as the Treasurer had reported, Jane Shen was content to act as MERA’s auditor for the new financial year.

The Chairman advised that all other existing officers, area representatives and the editorial team who were willing to serve for a further term had indicated their wish to be re-elected.  The Chairman therefore proposed that the Nominations List as set out in the agenda be approved and that Chris Haines be elected to replace Paul Medlycott as area representative for Area 12.  This was seconded by Marilyn Bowden.  Having been put to the vote, it was: 

AGREED: That all nominations for election to the honorary officer, area representative and auditor appointments be accepted.

RESOLUTIONS AND RULES PROPOSED BY THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
There were three new rules proposed by the Executive Committee.

Draft response to proposals to install 3G football pitches in Maiden Erlegh
The Chairman referred to the successful campaign launched by MERA, MBOS Residents and the Earley Environmental Group to prevent Laurel Park from being closed to full public access to enable a 3G football pitch to be installed at the Lower Field, which would be surrounded by acoustic fencing.  He stated that the Borough Council’s plans now were to investigate whether Maiden Erlegh School was a suitable alternative location, and he asked the Secretary to explain the position.

The background to this report was explained in detail by the Secretary, who requested approval for a letter of objection to the Laurel Park proposal, which could be submitted to the council if the proposal was revived, and also for Maiden Erlegh School, unless it was possible for suitable mitigations to be put in place to avoid considerable disturbance and inconvenience to local residents.  The Secretary explained that if either of these proposals were actually brought forward for consultation, he may need to change these letters to comply with the means by which the consultation process was carried out.  However, the areas of objection listed in the report would remain. 

The Secretary advised that a meeting with the Head Teacher of Maiden Erlegh School would be requested after the meeting, and it was hoped that clarification of the proposals would provide an acceptable solution, and that a letter of objection would not be necessary in that case.

After some discussion, the recommendation of the Executive Committee in relation to Maiden Erlegh School was proposed by Judy Clark and seconded by Jean Hackett.  The recommendation in relation to Laurel Park was proposed by Margaret Marshall and seconded by Raymond Jones.  Upon being put to the vote it was 

AGREED:  That the points of objection as set out in the agenda in relation to the Laurel Park and Maiden Erlegh School be approved and that officers be authorised to seek a satisfactory conclusion in relation to both proposals, as appropriate.

Proposed revision to Constitution
The Secretary advised the meeting that during the period in which emergency measures prevented MERA from proceeding with their AGMs, the Executive Committee agreed a proposal to extend the catchment area to include The Crescent, Earley, subject to confirmation of the AGM.  

In answer to a question on whether other roads could be added to the Constitution to allow additional members to join, the Secretary stated that he would raise this issue at a forthcoming Executive Committee meeting, but there was a balance to be struck to ensure that the Association did not become less manageable. 

The inclusion of The Crescent was proposed by Paul Medlycott and seconded by Raymond Jones.  Upon being put to the vote, it was

AGREED: That the proposed inclusion of The Crescent into MERA’s catchment area be approved and the Constitution be revised with immediate effect. 

Proposed roundabout at the junction of Gipsy Lane and Rushey Way
The Secretary reminded the membership that at the 2019 AGM, the problems of negotiating the junction of Gipsy Lane and Rushey Way was debated.  The clear view of the meeting was that a mini roundabout should be installed rather than traffic lights.  Martin Heath (Traffic Management, Parking and Road Safety Team Manager), one of the speakers at that meeting, agreed to look at this issue but he had recently reported that it was not viewed as a priority by the Borough Council.  Accordingly, the Secretary proposed that an online petition be commenced in an effort to move this matter up the agenda.  A minimum of 10 names in support of any petition had to be received to enable an online petition to be commenced.

The Secretary acknowledged that some members considered that the speed of cars approaching the Gipsy Lane junction from Rushey Way ensured that turning right towards Asda and turning right into Gipsy Lane were difficult manoeuvres, particularly at busy times, and that a mini roundabout might be considered more dangerous.  Accordingly, the Secretary now proposed that either a roundabout or mini roundabout be installed, in line with the best judgement of the Highways professionals.    

Paul Medlycott proposed that the motion be accepted, and this was seconded by Raymond Jones.  Having been put to the vote it was 

AGREED: That the online petition be endorsed and the Secretary would arrange to submit this to the Borough Council for inclusion on their website.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Fraud Prevention Information Evening
The Chairman drew attention to a Fraud Prevention Information Evening that had been arranged by ACER, to be held at St Peter’s Church, Earley, on Wednesday 6 July at 7pm.  Refreshments would be available from 6.45pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 9.41pm.

Date of the next AGM
Thursday 11 May 2023 at 7.30 for 8pm.

Date of next Executive Committee
Thursday 9 June 2022 at 8pm. 



Agenda Item 3: Chairman’s Report

MERA’s activities continue to recover slowly from the effects of the Covid lockdowns.  We are still very active in pursuing the issues raised by our members, but people still seem to be reluctant to get out and about, and this is reflected, for example, in the slow recovery of numbers using our local buses, and also in the rather disappointing turnout for our last AGM in May 2022.  We had hoped for more numbers, and changed the venue to St Nicolas Church.  The church offers very comfortable accommodation, and plenty of space for the large number of people we hope to attend our AGM.  This year we welcome PC Turnham to present on Speedwatch.  Speeding has been a top concern of our residents, as noted in recent Have-Your-Say events, and we hope that this will generate interest in AGM attendance.

Our campaigns of action this year have included the following.

Proposals for traffic flow and parking at Silverdale Road shops
Traffic problems at the Sevenoaks/Avalon/Radnor Road junction
Tesco cycle racks
Protective stones on grass verges
Parking too close to junctions
Post Office provision
Bus services and improvement plan
	Overflowing waste bins
	Problems getting GP appointments and communicating with surgeries
	3G football pitch proposal

We have worked closely with other organisations such as NORA and our local authorities and service providers.  Councillor Tahir Maher has attended our meetings, and we look forward to welcoming Stephen Newton, Tahir’s likely successor.

We are looking again at whether we can expand the area of our coverage, following several requests from near neighbours to join.  It is not consistent to try to align our catchment with the Maiden Erlegh Ward area, but we do now propose to consider contiguous extensions within the historical boundary of Maiden Erlegh, where residents have requested membership and have agreed to supply area representatives to cover their area.  We have already extended our coverage to include The Crescent.  This proposal will be put to the 2023 AGM.

I should like to thank our Area Representatives for their attendance at our meetings and contacts with residents; it is through such contacts that we encourage residents to air their concerns.  As MERA becomes aware of issues our Secretary, Steve, is diligent in pursuing remedial actions; I wish to express my thanks and admiration to Steve for his sterling work.  Our excellent magazine is very much appreciated by our members, and is our principal means of keeping them up to date with local affairs; my thanks go to Jonathan, Patricia, Edwin and Liz.  Our Treasurer, Ryan, did us proud in moving all transactions on line, and producing excellent reports.  Sadly he has had to retire because of moving to pursue his career.  Our new Treasurer, John, had a tricky introduction to the role, when he had to change our personnel.  Nat West has proved to be amazingly incompetent in managing the transition; everything had to be duplicated by post and personal contacts. The transition should now be completed – we hope that on-line transactions will proceed without problems.  We bid farewell to Barbara Stansfield, and thank her for many years of service as Area 8 representative.


Colin Mair										     April 2023


Agenda Item 4: Treasurer’s Report and Statements of Accounts

Treasurer’s Report 2022

I became the Treasurer for MERA in August 2022, after Ryan Yao-Smith stepped down from the position.  The Nat West Online banking has now been set up for all the Officers to access not without a degree of frustration using the transfer procedure.

I am pleased to report that our existing advertisers have continued with their support.

There has been a drop in the year’s excess income over expenditure as the meetings venue has now been in use post Covid-19 but the subscriptions have increased due mainly to the addition of new members in The Crescent.

The annual subscription to the MERA Magazine will remain unchanged at the current rate of £1 per annum.

Finally, I would like to thank Siyu Smith for carrying out the audit of our accounts for 2022/23; we are very grateful.


John Saunders
Treasurer MERA 









[Please insert pdf here]







Agenda Item 5: Election of Officers and Area Representatives

Nominations: officers

	Chairman
	Colin Mair

	Vice-Chairman
	Peter Woodward

	Treasurer
	John Saunders

	Secretary
	Steve Feltham

	Newsletter Editor
	Jonathan Brown

	Newsletter Editorial Team
	Patricia Brown
Edwin Trout
Liz Kerry



Nominations: area representatives

	Area 1
Andrews Road, Bramley Close, Betchworth Avenue, Kennedy Gardens, Lancaster Gardens 
	Peter Woodward

	Area 2
Silverdale Road (191-209 252-292), Allendale Road, Crawford Close, The Parade
	Siyu and Tim Smith 

	Area 3
Silverdale Road (119-165, 192-250), Lakeside

	Colin Mair

	Area 4
Silverdale Road (75-117, 120-190), Moor Copse Close
	Elaine Spratling

	Area 5
Avalon Road, Sevenoaks Road
	Judy Clark

	Area 6
Kenton Road, Radnor Road, Raggleswood Close
	Celia Smith

	Area 7
Ashley Close, Squirrels Way, Beech Lane (141-165)
	Constantina and Peter Ainsworth

	Area 8
Instow Road (21-45, 34-50), Loxwood, Lind Close
	(Vacant)

	Area 9
Instow Road (1-19, 2-32), Chelwood Road, Plumtrees 
	Anne Booth

	Area 10
Beech Lane (87-139), Redhatch Drive (109-113, 114-120), Radstock Lane (7-45), Launceston Close, Woodmere Close   
	Pamela Roberts

	Area 11
Springdale, Highfields, Byreton Close, Kingsdown Close, Richborough Close
	Rosemary Cook

	Area 12
Repton Road
	Chris Haines

	Area 13
Silverdale Road (1-73, 12-118), The Orchard, Silverbrook, The Crescent
	John Saunders



Nominations: auditor

	Auditor
	Siyu Smith



The Executive Committee has RECOMMENDED:

That the nominees set out in the table above be duly elected for the ensuing year 2023/24 and that Patsy Collis be elected for the vacant Area 8 position.




Agenda Item 6: Resolutions and rules proposed by the MERA Executive Committee

PROPOSAL TO EXTEND MERA CATCHMENT AREA

1 Members may recall that at its meeting on 9 May 2019, the AGM voted to amend the Constitution. One of the amendments made related to the redefinition of its catchment area.  This was in recognition of the fact that reference to the Gough Cooper developments was meaningless to new residents who had not moved to the area while the Maiden Erlegh estate was being developed.  Under the new Constitution, the catchment area was changed to include the list of roads that were at the time served by MERA.

2 At the AGM held on 12 May 2022, and following requests received from residents of The Crescent, off Kenton Road, the meeting agreed to incorporate this road into the catchment area and the Constitution was updated accordingly.  A further 30 members joined MERA as a result.

3 We have received a steady stream of inquiries for MERA membership over the years from residents outside of our catchment area and we have had to refuse these requests because the roads in which they lived were not included in the Constitution.  The number of requests from outside the area increased during and after the Laurel Park 3G football pitch campaign.  

4 Due to the amount of interest being shown by residents living outside our catchment area, and the legitimate questions being asked about the fact that MERA does not serve the whole of Maiden Erlegh, the matter was referred to the Executive Committee following the last AGM and the Secretary was asked to present a report on the matter. 

5 There were several options considered by the Committee, including the option not to change the existing residential roads covered by the Constitution.  It was suggested after due deliberation that it made sense to consider seriously whether MERA should be expanded to cover the historical boundaries rather than the political Ward boundaries of Maiden Erlegh, given that the latter also included a significant number of roads in Lower Earley. 

6 The Executive Committee agreed that the option to extend MERA’s boundaries over time to better reflect historical boundaries would be the most appropriate solution for consideration by the AGM.  The possible expansion could include the roads listed in Appendix A to this report.  The main advantages would be:

(a) The increased membership that would result in an expansion to the catchment area would add to the status and standing of the Association with the local authorities and other bodies with which it liaises. Such an increase in membership that would result would provide MERA with the enhanced ability to secure the needs of its members.  

(b) The increased revenue would enable MERA to become more involved in community initiatives such as funding the provision of park benches and bus shelters, for example.

(c) The increased membership would enable the Association to improve its ability to find residents prepared to take on officer roles as existing officers retire over the coming years.  

(d) MERA would be filling an important gap in existing levels of support that a residents’ association can bring to the people of Maiden Erlegh.

7 The Executive Committee also considered the report’s recommendation that the opportunity be taken to forge closer links with ACER, the residents’ association serving North Earley (Whitegates).  If the AGMs of both Associations agreed, the popular MERA Magazine could be distributed to ACER members as well for the same £1 per annum fee charged to our members.  This would have the potential of increasing MERA’s revenues significantly if it encouraged residents in the area to take up full membership of ACER.  

Financial implications

8 The cost of printing 1,200 magazines is £540.00 (£1,620.00 altogether for 3 issues over a whole year).  This is paid from member subscriptions and advertisements appearing in the magazine.  If the print run was increased by 100 copies, this would cost an additional £18.00 per issue (£54.00 per annum).  This means for every additional 100 members subscribing, MERA would receive income which would provide an excess of income over expenditure amounting to £46.00.

9 The Executive Committee considered increasing the size of the magazine by 4 pages to accommodate additional material submitted by ACER, but the cost of doing so is prohibitive because an additional printing plate would be required. This would increase the cost of the magazine by an additional £217.00 per issue.  Accordingly, any additional items from ACER would need to be contained within the existing 32 pages.  However, the AGM should be aware that many of the items that appear in the magazine are of joint interest to both MERA and ACER members. 

10 Subject to agreement at the ACER AGM on 29 March, the intention is to offer the first three issues of the MERA Magazine to ACER members for 80p per annum in the initial year as a pump priming exercise, and then at £1 per annum thereafter if the arrangement is a success.  During that first year, MERA’s additional income from the magazine would amount to £26.00 per 100 members. 

Having considered the report of the Secretary, the Executive Committee RECOMMENDED:  That - 

1. The AGM agrees to extend MERA’s catchment over time to ‘infill’ those areas that have been historically a part of Maiden Erlegh. 
 
2. The Executive Committee be empowered to oversee the inclusion of these new areas as they see fit and to ensure that they are added to the catchment area at an appropriate pace and subject to the identification of suitable new Area Representatives willing to serve these areas.

3.  Given the co-operation achieved with MBOS in respect of the 2022 Laurel Park campaign and our shared interests in relation to Laurel Park, (eg preserving the peace and tranquillity of the nature reserve and the associated issues relating to the park), the Executive Committee be authorised to liaise with the residents of the Marefield area with a view to enabling their residents to join MERA.

4.  The Executive Committee be authorised to implement any revised arrangements relating to the distribution of MERA Magazines to ACER members, subject to agreement being reached between both Associations, on the basis set out in this report.

5.  A progress report be made to the next meeting of the AGM. 



APPENDIX A
List of possible additional areas that could be included in MERA’s catchment
Area A
Aldbourne Road, The Knapp, Ramsbury Drive

Area B
Beech Lane from Chelwood Road to Wilderness Road and Wilderness Road from Pepper Lane to Betchworth Avenue

Area C
Hilbury Road, Hartsbourne Road, Joel Close, Nash Close

Area D
Hindhead Road, Fowler Close, Reeds Avenue

Area E
Brean Walk, Clevedon Drive, Somerton Gardens

Area F
Marefield, Sibson, Owston, Barkby

Area G
Hillside Road, Dunaways Close, Robindale Avenue, Meadow Road

Area H
Sutcliffe Avenue, Richman Close, Roman Way

Area I
Gipsy Lane, Mill Lane

Area J
Wokingham Road (south side) from Mill Lane to Sutcliffe Avenue, Sutcliffe Avenue

Area K
Wokingham Road (south side) from Sutcliffe Avenue to Kenton Road, Saffron Close

Area L
Wokingham Road (south side) from Kenton Road to Maiden Erlegh Drive, Salcombe Drive, Maiden Erlegh Drive

Area M 
Wilderness Road to the Three Tuns crossroads, Wokingham Road (south side) to Maiden Erlegh Drive










Agenda Item 7: Any other business

The Chairman will invite any further issues raised by members at the meeting.


Next AGM:
Thursday 9 May 2024

Next Executive Committee meeting
Thursday 8 June 2023 

